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Feb. 2006
The concert date may be a long way ahead but the planning is already under way. This newsletter is to let you know what has already happened and what plans are afoot.

STEERING COMMITTEE
Following the introductory lunch and presentation at Stevenage on 23rd October of last year, representatives from 7 of the 16 participating choirs volunteered to join the committee. They are (with duties where already allocated):-
Derek Harrison 
(Hertford CS)
Musical Director
Robin Osterley
(Stevenage CS)
Chairman
Diana Salthouse
(Hertford CS)
Secretary
Keith Wilson
(Ware CS)
Treasurer
Cynthia Godley
(Aeolian Singers)
Concert Manager
John Jefkins
(Watford Phil.)
Choir Liaison
Jim Darby
(Chiltern Choir)
Rehearsals

Karen Goulding
(Stevenage CS) 
Commission/music

Hilary Laidler
(Hertford CS)

Freddy Fishburn
(Barnet CS)

Soso Walter
(Barnet CS)

Jane Apling (Stevenage CS), while not on the committee, has kindly agreed to act as Librarian.

More hands would make lighter work. We would welcome more volunteers, particularly from those choirs not yet represented – please contact Diana Salthouse on 01992 554115.

PARTICIPATING CHOIRS
	Aeolian Singers
	Barnet Choral Society

	Berkhamsted Choral  

    Society

The Chiltern Choir
	Bishops Stortford Choral Society

Chipperfield Choral 

    Society

	Harpenden Choral 

    Society
	Hertford Choral Society

	North Herts Guild of 

    Singers
	QC Chamber Choir

	St. Albans Choral Society
	Stevenage Choral Society

	Tring Choral Society
	Ware Choral Society

	Watford Philharmonic 

    Society
	Welwyn Garden City 

    Music Society


      THE MUSIC
The Berlioz Requiem is an exciting work which Berlioz intended should be performed on a massive scale. Written in 1837 for the soldiers killed in the Algerian campaign, he calls for over 200 voices (with a preference for 700 or 800!), an enormous orchestra, sixteen timpani and four brass bands!!! The Tuba Mirum will make your hair stand on end, but there are subtle passages as well, as in the unaccompanied Quaerens Me.
But that is not all. We are hoping to commission a new Fanfare, using the resources of the orchestra, and we are approaching a number of well-known composers. More on this later.
PROVISIONAL DATES
September 2006  
Choirs will be asked to sign up with numbers and pay the capitation fees.
2006/2007
Choirs learn the music.

July 2007
A workshop to introduce the music to those new to it.

Saturday 15th, Sunday 16th and                            Saturday 22nd September 2007 




Regional rehearsals.

Sunday 28th October 2007                                    


               Dress rehearsal.
Sunday 4th November 2007




 Final rehearsal & concert
CAPITATION FEE

£12 per choir member, due September 2006 
SPONSORSHIP

The more we can cover the costs of the concert the more money is raised for the charity. Last time we raised £40,000 – this time we want to better that!!

If you know of any company or individual who might be interested in becoming a sponsor, please contact Diana Salthouse on 01992 554115 or by email to :-
dianasalthouse@hotmail.com.
Any questions, comments or suggestions?  Please contact John Jefkins on 01494 874507 or e-mail him at johnjefkins@tiscali.co.uk


